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This guide is to assist Participants with enrolling in the Participant Direction Option (PDO) 

model who have a Federal Employer Identification Number (EIN) already established with the 

IRS. Public Partnerships, LLC (PPL) obtains an EIN from the IRS to setup and manage state 

and federal tax deposits on behalf of the Participant for the purposes of this program. PPL is 

providing the information and instruction to help avoid any unnecessary delays to the enrollment 

process. There are several actions that if completed up front will expedite gathering information 

and setting up the necessary employer requirements. 

The Participant's enrollment process can be delayed when PPL attempts to process the Employer 

of Record enrollment packet and is unable to because of an already established EIN. A 

Participant will already have an EIN if they own or have owned a business or sole proprietorship 

and established an EIN with the IRS. 

PPL is unable to use an already established EIN without first obtaining additional information 

and permissions. In order to complete the processing of the enrollment documents, PPL must 

first confirm the EIN and its status with the IRS before we can start paying for services. 

When PPL receives and processes a Employer of Record enrollment packet, we register the 

managing Participant for an EIN with the IRS. During this process, the IRS will notify PPL if an 

EIN is already registered to the Participant's name and social security number. When PPL is 

informed that an EIN already exists, we send a letter to the Participant informing them of their 

options and the actions that they must take to help resolve this issue. 

The letter addresses the above points of clarification and identifies the actions listed below: 

□ What do if the EIN is actively being utilized for business activities?

❖ PPL will not to be able to assume authority and responsibility of an EIN that is active

and being used to operate a business. If you fall under this category, please give your

Case Manager a call to discuss alternatives.
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